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BOARDL OF WORKS AND PUBLIC SAFETY
JULY 16,2018 -
5:30 P.M.

Mayor Shane Evans opened the meeting and led the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.
Roll Call: Karyl Traeger and Dick Bradshaw were present.

Minutes from the meeting heid on the 2™ of July and the work session held on the 12% of July were
presented for approval. Dick Bradshaw made the motion to approve both sets of minutes as presented.
Second by Karyl Traeger. Motion carried. (3-0)

Claims totaling $651,414.45 were presented for payment approval, Dick Bradshaw made the motion to
approve the docket as presented. Second by Karyl Traeger. Motion carried. (3-C)

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:
Dick VanSickie stated work on the clarifier would begin the next day. The switch over at the

Cottage St. lift station will be very soon.
Aaron Lyons reported the work on the suspension bridge is done. Mayor Evans noted the grant

for Trailhead Park had been handled.

Dick Bradshaw announced 24 teams will be attempting to win the Kansas City cook off. Power will be
needed for their sit ups stations and possibly on both blocks of Market Street.

The Delphi Library requested the street between the library and the Presbyterian Church be closed on

the 18" of July from 1 to 3 PM for the water slide. Aaron wilt handle the street closure signs. Dick

Bradshaw made the motion to approve the closure. Second by Karyl Traeger. Motion carried. (3-0)

Mayor Evans handed out a draft form of the sidewalk asset management plan including pictures and a
spread sheet. Some letters have been sent to homeowners identified with a need for improvement.
Mavyor Evans explained he wants to talk with the Council about additional funding for the sidewalks in

bad shape.
Mayor Evans identified four new lights on East Main and they are LED.

Leanne Aldrich stated she feels a need for panic buttons in the clerk’s office as well as other offices. This
last shut-off had been very uncomfortable and on two occasions a policeman had been requested due
to customers being so verbally offensive. The court house has had panic buttons installed in various
offices and sites for years. Dick VanSickle stated this expense could come out of the user fees from the
water and wastewater department. Mayor Evans stated he will pursue this issue.

With no further business, Dick Bradshaw made the motion to adjourn. Second by Karyl Traeger. Motion
carried. (3-0) Meeting adjourned at 6:09 PM.
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